
1

Gamette, Matthew

Subject: Idaho Draeger Approval
Attachments: draeger re-release memo.pdf

Importance: High

 
Chief or Sheriff, 
 
Effective immediately the Alcotest 9510 instrument is again authorized for evidential testing in Idaho.  Please see the 
attached memo from Breath Alcohol Discipline Leader Jeremy Johnston.  Agencies must have a specific authorization for 
use of their instrument from ISPFS after their instrument (including the dry gas enclosure) has been evaluated by ISPFS 
and Draeger Inc. for any applicable or needed corrective actions.  The specific authorization email or memo for each 
instrument to return to use will be issued by the ISPFS Breath Alcohol Discipline Leader.  Please contact Jeremy Johnston 
at 208‐209‐8706 or jeremy.johnston@isp.idaho.gov to obtain the authorization.  Draeger Inc. will be contacting each 
agency in Idaho with an Alcotest 9510 instrument to discuss actions needed.       
 
 
Matthew Gamette, M.S., C.P.M. 
Laboratory System Director 
Idaho State Police Forensic Services  
208‐884‐7217 
matthew.gamette@isp.idaho.gov 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail is intended only for the personal and confidential use of the 
individual(s) named as recipients (or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient) 
and is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521. It may contain 
information that is privileged, confidential and/or protected from disclosure under applicable law including, but 
not limited to, the attorney client privilege and/or work product doctrine. If you are not the intended recipient of 
this transmission, please notify the sender immediately by telephone. Do not deliver, distribute or copy this 
transmission, disclose its contents or take any action in reliance on the information it contains. 
 
 



IDAHO STATE POLICE 

DATE: June15,2017 

TO: Mathew Garnette 

FROM: Jeremy Johnston 

MEMORANDUM 

SUBJECT: Release of Draeger 9510 

Upon initial approval and release of the Draeger Alcotest 9510 evidentiary breath 

testing instrument, it was discovered that there were some issues with the dry gas 

delivery system used for performance verifications when the units were deployed into the 

field. In an abundance of caution, ISP Forensic Services made the decision to 

temporarily discontinue use of the Alcotest 9510 instruments for evidentiary testing in 

Idaho. Collaborative discussions between ISP Forensic Service and Draeger Inc. 

identified issues isolated to the Dry Gas Enclosure (DGE) and fittings in the dry gas 

delivery system. The issues were found to not have affected any portion or aspect of the 

analytical capabilities of the instrument as it pertained to evidentiary breath testing 

results. 

Draeger Inc. has further tested the DGE and the instrument itself, isolated the 

issue through root cause analysis, and addressed the issues with appropriate corrective 

actions. The Draeger Inc. technical assembly procedures and parts used in the instrument 

manufacturing process have been revised to appropriately resolve these issues. Draeger 

and ISPFS determined that all analytical results performed on these instruments during 

the time frame they were approved for use in Idaho are valid. 






